Honourable chief guest, Mr. Snawer Gill

Rev. Father, Sisters, distinguished guests, coordinators, teachers, Parents and my dear students.

A very good morning to one and all. As the Principal of St. Anne's Presentations Convent School, on behalf of this institution, I am privileged to have the opportunity to address all of you today-Parents, teachers and our cherished students. This address is intended to recognize the accomplishments of this institution during the past several years. I am grateful for the contributions of all those who helped our school community continually progress, as an outstanding place of learning for all of us, students and staff.

This school has a legacy of academic excellence. In addition to strengthening academic qualification, our school emphasizes the development of character and attributes such as teamwork, adaptability, leadership abilities, confidence and respect.

We take inspiration from our foundress Nano Nagle who believed in education for all. We believe in imparting quality education. Our present result speaks for itself. It shows the hard work and dedication of the management, the teaching staff and co-operation of the parents and students. The annual prize distribution day is not just a day to reward our students but, this day is specially organized to make our students believe that their effort do not go unrecognized and they are an asset to this school and this country.

"The reward for work well done is the opportunity to do more."

Even lock down and staggered classes did not stop us from achieving our goals. No wonder 95 out 113 students are here, together with their parents to receive their reward.

21 students appeared in the Humanities group, 3 secured A+ grade, 14 A Grade and 4 ended up with a B grade. Likewise in the science group 92 students appeared in the exams, 78 students passed their exams with A+ grade, 11 with an A grade and 3 with B grade. 34 students out of 78 getting A+ and have scored above 1000 marks out of 1100. The highest scoring students have obtained 1086 marks. I must congratulate the proud parents and teachers on the brilliant success of their daughters, our students.

"The future has a place for the individuals who trust in their excellence they have always wanted. Congrates on your graduation."

None of this would have been possible without the assistance and direction of our dynamic team composed of our esteemed Vice Principal, Mrs. Noreen Silas coordinator Sr. Christine, Sr. Gulnaz Anwer, Saira Adeel, Ashi Javed, Charlet Bkshi and the teaching staff. The teachers are, in my opinion, like an umbrella to many students under this organization, and their understanding, supportiveness, and self assurance also makes them excellent leaders. I personally extend my appreciation to each one of them in their role as a guiding light to generations of students, under their care in this important ministry of teaching. As staff, we encourage student leadership as well.

Lastly, In would like to thank the families of our students and workers. We have been able to achieve this success because of your unconditional love, care and cooperation.

I want to thank the office staff for their collaborative support and the workers for keeping the environment clean. Special thanks to all those who prepared the program and are on duty since morning for the smooth running for this event.

"Whatever you do, do well, and may the success of those lives you influence guide your effort."